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Good afternoon. It’s one o’clock and I am Susan Dokolo with the Radio Miraya news. 

In the headlines: 
· Electoral calendar to be released this week   

· Negotiations between government and the opposition expected to resume this week.

· Conflict leads to spread of animal diseases
The National Elections Commission chairperson says the electoral calendar will be out this week.  

The calendar will list electoral activities ahead of and during the upcoming national elections. 
The commission released a statement last Thursday saying voting has been scheduled for the 30 June 2015. 

In an exclusive interview on Radio Miraya this morning, Commission Chairperson Professor Abednego Akok said the body has not yet received funding from the government but will go ahead to plan for the vote. 

Abednego Akok: “Now we are planning. Within the next two or three days, the electoral calendar will be out and from there, it will begin with the preliminary declaration of the tributes to register to see those who are dead and then we register those who have reached 18 years as specified by the law. Then the process will continue until we reach that time. We have nothing at all but we have the will, the knowledge and … the courage to fulfill all that we intend to be done.”     

The commission chairperson says the elections can go ahead despite the ongoing crisis. 
Professor Akok says voting will take place whether or not an agreement has been reached between the government and the opposition.  

Abednego Akok: “Peace is very vital to all the programmes we are doing as a nation but if it doesn’t come, we will proceed with preparations for the elections. If the warring parties sign now, peace will come with the framework and that framework will rescue the nation not to go ahead with any other programme to implement the peace document and then it will be a transitional period again. I personally, as a student of peace building mechanisms, would rather like that very much, because there is nothing durable nothing valuable more than peace.”
The constitution requires that voting be held before 9 July 2015, when the term of the current government expires.

Talks between the government and the opposition are expected to resume this week. 

IGAD mediators are yet to announce a day for the resumption.  

The talks were adjourned two weeks ago for the Christmas holiday.  

Both sides are expected to continue discussions on sticking points of an agreement including the structure of the transitional government and the powers ascribed to a proposed Prime Minister.
Conflict and insecurity are having a growing negative impact on livestock, according to the Food and Agricultural Organisation (FAO).  

The UN body says the movement of cattle, as headers flee for safety, is spreading animal diseases into new populations. 

FAO Head of Office Sue Lautze says big numbers of cattle movement has been noted in areas of Jonglei.

Sue Lautze: “We have seen significant livestock populations moving out of Jonglei, across the river into Lakes. Some of that has come down into Central Equatoria State, Western Equatoria State and even very early in the crisis we know that they fled into the Garamba National forest in the Democratic Republic of Congo. We have never seen those populations and we hope they are okay. We know that these movements are making some of the livestock disease to spread. The ones that we are most concerned about are East Coast Fever which is a tick-borne disease but we also have Liver Fluke which can lead to quite lot of mortality and a loss in production.”
Reports say South Sudan has an estimated 11.7 million cattle, 12.4 million goats and 12.1 million sheep.

A health official at Juba teaching hospital says blood transfusion remains a major challenge in the hospital when responding to emergency cases. 

Dr. Abraham Adut, Director of Accidents and Emergencies in the hospital says the hospital does not have enough blood supplies, and urges the public to make donations at the national blood bank.  

Dr. Adut notes that blood transfusion is needed not only in accident cases but also in other medical cases.

Abraham Adut: “Not only those who have road accident need blood. For example, those who want to deliver and have contracted pelvis (complications) cannot deliver vaginally or normally. When you check them, they may already have other diseases like malaria and when you check their blood group or hemoglobin you find that they lack blood – they need blood. Also we go to the same blood bank and we request blood but if the co-patients are there they will also donate. So we also need blood not only in this department, but also in the pediatric wing. There are young kids that are brought anemic and also they need blood. We need those who can help us with donation.”

South Sudan's first National Blood Bank was opened in Juba in July last year.  

In November last year, the Ministry of health announced a donation drive and awareness campaign to encourage the public to give blood.  

You are listening to Radio Miraya news.
The Central Equatoria State Anti-Corruption Commission is to establish an inspectorate of government, to monitor the functioning of state public institutions. 
The commission’s chairperson, Emmanuel Khamis Richard, says the inspectorate will be part of the anti-corruption commission and is expected to be in place by the end of this month.  
Khamis says members of the body will pay surprise inspection visits to state institutions to check corruption and ensure public property is not misused. 

Khamis Richard: “The State Anti-Corruption Commission will create and establish a new department to be known as the Inspectorate of Government to monitor and inspect the functions of all public institutions in the state to ensure that public officials are honest in executing their duties so that public resources are correctly used in a transparent and accountable manner for the benefits of all citizens in the state. My message to the newly appointed ministers who waiting to be vetted in and sworn in is that they have to be very vigilant enough and keep their hands clean so that they don’t tamper with public resources because our people need services and we have a responsibility to ensure that our people get their constitutional guaranteed services.”

Khamis made the revelation as he welcomed to office new cabinet ministers appointed by the Governor last Thursday.  

Workers Trade Unions are appealing to the national government to harmonize allowances for government workers across the country.  
The workers say the Civil Service Act provides for uniform payment of medical, transport and housing allowances to all employees in accordance with the civil service act. 
Edmund Yakani of the civil society group, Community Empowerment for Progress Organizations (CEPO), is urging members of the National Legislative Assembly to use their time on recess to look into the complaints and forward their recommendations to the National Ministry of Finance and Economic planning for possible action. 

Edmund Yakani: “There is a complaint from the civil servants of the states that they feel they are being discriminated in regards to these allowances. They feel similar to civil servants of the national government who are enjoying and they have started asking in terms of human rights. Their equal rights to for equal pay – where is it? Why it is not protected since the Civil Service Act 2011 demanded for their rights to be protected. The argument is that the states should pay from their revenues but the revenues are centralized. We have got six workers trade unions that have raised this issue to us and we took time to really investigate and look at that.”

Fixing the country’s road network has been identified as one of the priorities of the national government in 2015.  

The National Minister of Transport, Roads and Bridges, Kwong Danhier Gatluak, visited Western Equatoria State, where he noted that trunk roads or highways are essential in linking states and the country to regional markets.  

Danhier Gatluak says the ministry plans to embark on major road projects this year.  
Danhier Gatluak: “This year we are optimistic to maintain the roads, especially the road from Juba to this state because it is linking five other states. It is a priority. If we do not keep these roads running then the likelihood of taking food to the people by road from whatever source like neighboring countries will be jeopardized. I am optimistic that it is within our reach, within our means, within our budget and within our collaboration. With development partners we will maintain the roads.”
And, Anthony Banbury, the outgoing head of the UN Mission for Ebola Emergency Response, says elimination of all cases of the deadly Ebola disease in West Africa is the "only acceptable outcome”. 

More than 7,900 people have died from Ebola mainly in Guinea, Liberia and Sierra Leone. 

Speaking as he prepared to leave office, Mr. Banbury said there has been noted progress in dealing with the Ebola outbreak over the past 3 months.

Anthony Banbury: "We have a total of around 20,000 new cases instead of 1.4 million. That's 1.4 per cent of what was being projected as a possibility by credible scientists back in September – 1.4 per cent."

The new head of the UN Mission for Ebola Emergency Response is Ismail Ould Cheikh Ahmed of Mauritania.
To end the news, here are the headlines once again: 

· Electoral calendar to be released this week   

· Negotiations between government and the opposition expected to resume this week.

· Conflict leads to spread of animal diseases

I am Susan Dokolo. Thank you for listening.
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